
DECATUR COUNTY REDEVELOPMENT COMMISSION 
MINUTES- DECEMBER 18, 2024 

 
The Decatur County Redevelopment Commission regular meeting was opened at 5:35 pm by 
President Don Schilling at the Decatur County Courthouse. 
  
County RDC members present were President Don Schilling, Brian Keith, Todd Mauer, Danny 
Peters, Matt Miller and Chris Bower. 
  
Others present: Rob Dehoff- Decatur County Parks Department, Brad Speer and Gary Hash- 
EMA. 
   
Minutes of the meeting from November 20, 2024 were read and approved unanimously. 
  
Brad Speer and Gary Hash with the EMA brought estimates and sketches for the proposed new 
building. Building only- $317,804.00. Paving the existing parking area- $112,250.00. Paving for 
additional parking area currently sod- $59,854.00. Total project cost- $489,905.00. Danny 
Peters questioned the need or City requirement for paving and Brad related that paving is not 
required. Brian Keith motioned to approve $325,000.00 for the project. Chris Bower- second. 
Passed unanimously. 
 
Rob Dehoff with the Decatur County Parks Department presented an invoice for $4940.00 for a 
turf groomer for the ball diamonds. Matt Miller motioned to approve, Chris Bower- second. 
Approved unanimously. 
  
The next regular meeting is scheduled for January 15, 2025 at the Courthouse at 5:30 pm. 
  
With no further business, Danny Peters motioned to adjourn, Chris Bower- second, meeting 
adjourned at 5:50 pm. 
  
Approved:_______________________________ 
          President  
Attest:_________________________________ 
     Secretary  


